
 
 

 
John Emery is no longer a Councillor so is not on the Working Group’s committee.  He is, 
however, a FOBNR.   
 
S106 money – suggestions from FOBNR are concrete blocks to stop motorbikes entering, 
replacing fencing in Ward’s land if BPC are successful in obtaining this, pond liners and 
disabled access if KCC do not pay out for this. 
 
The KCC Environmental Compliance Officer has written to me and the Clerk informing the 
vegetation maintenance would take place imminently.   An email in reply said they should do 
as little as possible and only that which is necessary.  
 
FOBNR AGM is on the 26th June 2023 at 6pm in the Long Hop.  All welcome. 
 
Sue Trueman was very grateful for the letter of recognition and thanks she had received from 
Cllr Sims.   
 
KCC have at long last replied to the Clerk’s (Teresa’s) emails regarding the disabled access and 
the lectern.  I have asked for this to be on June’s Agenda, to give time to gather disabled access 
information for Full Council to consider. 
 
Sadly, KCC did not include the Lease in their reply.  Teresa continues to chase this. 
  
Nicola 


